
CONCRETE MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
By Mike Holbrook, Concrete Middle/High School Principal 

 
Dear Concrete Middle/High School Students and Families: 

 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable summer and is looking forward to a great year!  We welcome 

the incoming 7th grade to the middle and high school campus.  We will continue to run both 

buildings from the high school main office.   

 

We are remaining on a 7 Period day and will once again start the school day at 7:55 AM and end 

at 2:45 PM.  There will also be 11 late starts (always on Wednesdays) throughout the year; those 

days will begin at 9:45 AM.  Our early release days (there are 7 of those) will end at 12:00 PM.    

 

Here are some important dates that will be coming up soon: 

 

Date Event Time 

Wed.  Aug 19 
High School Office Opens after  

being Closed for the Summer 
7:30 AM – 3:00 PM 

Tue.  Aug 25 
Middle School Orientation for 7th Grade 

Students and Parents – H.S. Commons 
6:30 PM – 7:30 PM 

Wed.  Aug 26 
Freshmen Orientation for 9th Grade 

Students and Parents – H.S. Commons 
6:30 PM – 7:30 PM 

Fri.  Aug 28 

Students Pick-up Class Schedules (or 

register if needed), Get Lockers, and Pay 

Student Fees ($30 ASB & $30 Activity Fee) 

Seniors  8:00 – 9:00 am 

Juniors  9:00 – 10:00 am 

Sophomores  10:00 – 11:00 am 

Freshmen 11:00 – 12:00 pm 

8th Graders 12:30 – 1:30 pm 

7th Graders 1:30 – 2:30 pm 

Wed.  Sept 2 First Day of School 7:55 AM – 2:45 PM 

 
Please come in on Friday, August 28 at the time designated on the chart above, and pick up your 

schedule or register for classes (if needed).  Most high school students selected their elective 

classes just before school let out; however, due to Ms. Spike retiring, some changes may need to 

be made on your schedule.   

 

We at Concrete Middle/High School welcome the support of parent volunteers – you are greatly 

appreciated.  I also want to encourage students to get involved in student government (the ASB), 

in sports, and in our various other student activities.   Now is the time to prepare for the future.  

Please get ready to do your best in all your classes and learn as much as you can.  Let’s make it a 

great year! 


